
Paw Prints   

school.stpiusx.com 

Paw Prints is e-mailed to you every Thursday.  Please open it and read the bold print to determine 

if you need to continue reading the items that pertain to you.   

Submissions for Paw Prints are due by Tuesday at 2:00.  
 

Important Dates : 

 
 

Last Day of School is Wednesday, May 30 th  at 11:00 with bus service . 

Lunch Menu  
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2018 - 2019 School Calendar  

 
August 16 ð First Day of School  

September 3 ð Holiday ð Labor Day 

October  5 ð Teacher In -service  

November 1 ð Holiday ð All Saintsõ Day 

November 21 ð 23 ð Thanksgiving Holiday  

December 20 -January 2 ð Christmas Holiday  

January 21 ð Holiday ð Martin Luther King Jr.  

February 18 ð Holiday ð Presidentsõ Day 

March 15 ð Teacher In -service  

April 18 ð 26 ð Easter Holiday  

May 27 ð Holiday ð Memorial Day  

May 31 ð Tentative Last Day of School  

Principally Speaking  

 
Dear Parents,  

 

It is hard to believe that May is right around the corner! The school year has flown 

right by us! I am hoping that the weather will improve and students will be able to get 

outside to play on our new playset! If you have not done so already, please re -regi ster 

with FACTS tuition. If you would like to apply for financial assistance, you may do so 

through FACTS. Information is on the FACTS and SPX websites for completing the 

process.  

As May approaches, I would like to make you aware of some important upcomin g 

events.  

 

¶ Sunday, April 29 ð 1:00, Choir Concert  

¶ Thursday, May 3 ð Diocesan Teacher Recognition Luncheon  

¶ Sunday, May 6 ð First Communion ð 11:30, 1:30 

¶ Wednesday, May 23 ð 10:00, Kindergarten Prayer Service  

¶ Friday, May 25 ð Field Day  

¶ Tuesday, May 29 ð 8th  grade graduation  

¶ Wednesday, May 30 ð Last day of school ð 11:00 dismissal with bus service  

Have a blessed week, 

Mrs. Lonnemann 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to take the opportunity to thank Mr. Kevin Larkin  for all that he has done for 

St. Pius X Parish and School. For the past six years, he has been a part of the Athletic 

Association in many capacities. He has tirelessly given of his time and talent to serve as 

the President, a coach, a Play Like a Champion instructor, a scheduler, a ticket taker, and a 

concession stand worker. Many times, he would drop what he was doing to make sure 

games and tournaments were running smoothly. He has been an asset to our school and will 

be missed. Thank you, Kevin for striv ing to help all kids to have a positive athletic 

experience!  

 

Blessings, 

Mrs. Lonnemann and Mrs. Greenwell  
 

 
 

Scholarships Available  
 

 Florence Wormald / Rita Ward Fund:  Applications are now being accepted for the Florence 

Wormald /Rita Ward Fund. This tuition aid fund was established in honor of Florence Wormald and 

Rita Ward to help deserving students from St. Pius X Parish obtain a Catholic High School 

Education. These students are selected from families who, because of financial  considerations, 

may not otherwise have the opportunity for their child to attend Covington Catholic, Notre Dame, 

Villa Madonna, or Covington Latin. Applicants should be from an active and participating family of 

the parish. Applications can be found on th e school website under the Admissions tab . Click on 

Tuition & Fees, scroll to the bottom of the page and click on Florence Wormald/Rita Ward Fund . 

Applications are due May 1st  and should be returned to St. Pius X School Office, Attn: Board of 

Total Catholic Education, c/o Principal.   

 

Debbie Schulenberg Day Scholarship Fund : This scholarship has been established to honor the 

life of Debbie Schulenberg Day, St. Pius X School mus ic teacher.   Students in grades K -7 may 

apply for this scholarship and must meet the following criteria:   Students must have an A or B 

average in MUSIC and maintain academic quality in ALL subject areas.   Families applying should 

show some financial need and provide a copy of the latest tax return.   The family must write a 

letter requesting the scholarship.  Applications can be found on the school website under the 

Admissions tab . Click on Tuition & Fees, scroll to the botto m of the page and click on  Debbie 

Schulenberg Day Scholarship Fund . Applications, tax forms and letters are to be returned to the 

school by May 1st  of the current school year, addressed to The Debbie Schulenberg Scholarship, 

c/o the principal.   The scholar ship will be announced at the final school liturgy.  
 



 

Whatõs New in 
the Classroom 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Library 
 

As we celebrate National Poetry Month in April, 
the third grade students had fun learning about 

and experiencing poetry in the library. They visited 
different centers, where they read poetry, wrote 
òWhat Am I?ó haikus, created spring acrostic 

poems, and played games involving similes and 
metaphors. We kicked off the month reading 

Margaret McNamaraõs A Poem in Your Pocket. 
Hopefully, these activities will inspire the students 

to keep celebrating poetry all year long! 

Eighth Grade 
 

Our 8th graders had 
a beautiful day at 
Camp Kern doing 

team- building 
activities and an 

adventure 
challenge.  

Art  
 

Though the temperature outside may not 
show it, Spring has arrived in the Art 

Room.  The second graders have been 
learning techniques for painting with flat 
brushes and are using their new skills to 

paint flower gardens. 
 



 
P.E. 

 
Grades K- 8: We are currently working on the Presidential Youth Fitness test. Students are 
participating in the following fitness assessments that will help students learn about their health zones 
and learn to set goals to help keep them healthy for a lifetime. 
 

On the Move update:  On the Move is coming to an end. We will finish up on Thursday, April 26th. 
 

 
 

Coca Cola Give: Keep sending in those coke caps and codes from 12 packs, 24 
packs. Ms. Schmitt has been diligently entering all codes that have been sent 
in. Thanks for everyone's help keep them coming. 
 

 
Field Day: Wow and Thank You to all who signed up to help on Field Day to 
run a station. In less than an hour of the link being sent out, all spots were 
filled. I am still in need of items to be sent in for the various stations, so if 
you would like to still help, this is a way you can do so. You are also welcome 
to stop up and walk around to see all of the fun.  
 

I have started a substitute list in case anyone cancels out. You can let me know and I will put you on 
that list. 
 
If you have any questions please email Ms. Schmitt at mschmitt@teachers.stpiusx.com  

 

http://signup.com/go/jpTJfvr  We're using SignUp.com  
 
Here's how it works in 3 easy steps: 
1) Click this link to see our SignUp on SignUp.com: http://signup.com/go/jpTJfvr 
2) Review the options listed and choose the spot(s) you like. 
3) Sign up! It's Easy -  you will NOT need to register an account or keep a password on SignUp.com. 
Note: SignUp.com does not share your email address with anyone. If you prefer not to use your 
email address, please contact me and I can sign you up manually. 
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St. Pius X 2017-2018 yearbooks are now on sale! Look for the 

paper order forms that have come home with your children, or 

order online by going to ybpay.lifetouch.com and entering our 

school code: 1649218. Soft cover yearbooks cost $21.00, and hard 

cover yearbooks cost $26.00. The deadline for submitting a paper 

order is Friday, May 4. Online orders can continue to be submitted 

through the end of the year. 
 

 

 

BOOK FAIR is Coming!  
 

Mark your calendars for the week of May 14 th  ð May 18th  so 

you can come and visit our Book Fair in the library. K -5 

students will have the opportunity to shop at the Book Fair 

during their regularly scheduled library time. 6 -8 grade 

students will visit during their LA class period. We invite 

parents, grandparen ts, or a friend to shop with the 

students during their scheduled time. For a complete list of class times for K -5, please 

see the volunteer sign -up sheet  or visit  the school website  under Events .  

Book Fair Volu nteers Needed : Many volunteers are needed for our Book Fair to be a 

success. If you would like to help with setup or volunteer during your childõs library period, 

please sign up here !  

 

 

 

Jason Bessler, local author of The 
Witchõs Mess, will be signing books 

at Joseph- Beth Booksellers in 

Crestview Hills this Saturday, April 

28th, from 1- 3 pm. Stop by and visit, 

or pick up your own copy of his 

book if you werenõt able to when he 

visited St. Pius X! 

http://ybpay.lifetouch.com/
http://signup.com/go/CXthDrr
http://signup.com/go/CXthDrr


 

ODDS AND ENDS- 
 

¶ Youth Group News: 
May 4, Friday: Sports/Adoration Night (Time will be in next week's bulletin) 

May 11-13th, Friday (7p)-Sun (10:30a): High School Potter's Ranch Retreat (Outgoing 8th graders 

welcome!) Email Ashley at abb171@gmail.com for details. Click here for registration.  

 
       Theme: Hold My Hand 

       Cost: $95 (includes 3 meals on Sat and breakfast Sun morning) 

       Talks, sports, capture the flag, confessions, adoration, etc 

June 3, Sunday 1pm:  Cross the Bridge for Life (open to families as well) - details to come. 

Be on the lookout for Summer Mission Trip with IHM to southern KY from June 25-29
th.

 

 

¶ Team TOAST (Teaching Others About Serving The Lord): 5/6th grade youth group meets the 

3rd Sunday of every month September thru May, from 6-8 in the parish meeting rooms. Please bring $2.00 

for pizza. As always, feel free to bring a friend and game boards to play! Questions: contact Jenny Bent. 

May 20-Sundaes for dinner!!! (Bring a fourth grader) 

 

¶ Summer 2018 Computer Programming Camp: Give your 4th through 8th grade student the wonderful 

opportunity to write computer games or animate stories this summer.  The summer camp Scratch 

programming projects will encourage creative and critical thinking. The summer session is the week of 

7/16 to 7/20 from 9:00 to 11:00 for $99. Enrollment is limited to 12 students. Please see 

www.covcath.org/summercamps  to register.  

 

¶ Enriching Kidz is offering a Better Baby Sitter and Kidz Home Alone classes at Lakeside Christian 

Church again this year, and also at St. Timothy Church. Click here for more information. 

 

¶ 2018 SPX Summer Festival Grand Raffle Student Contest ïThank you for your continued support!  We 

are extending the Student Contest to Wednesday, May 2nd to ensure everyone has a chance to sell those 

last minute tickets to qualify for Out of Uniform Award or win other great prizes like the Money Jump 

Award!  Please visit www.nkybestfestival.com/grandraffle  to purchase your tickets, and please remember 

to include the student's name and grade on your order. 

mailto:abb171@gmail.com
http://school.stpiusx.com/pdf/pawprints/2018/2018-files/Hold-My-Hand-Retreat-Flyer.pdf
http://www.covcath.org/summercamps
http://school.stpiusx.com/pdf/pawprints/2018/2018-files/Lakeside_St_Timothy_BBS_KHA_Sumer_2018.pdf
http://www.nkybestfestival.com/grandraffle


 

¶ NDA Summer Camps: Whether you are artistic, musical, athletic, dramatic or you are just looking for 

something fun to do this summer, Notre Dame Academy has all sorts of opportunities for you! NDA 

offers camps in music, art, theater, and athletic camps in basketball, volleyball, archery, soccer and 

lacrosse. Check out all of the amazing opportunities available at NDA this summer or visit:  

www.ndapandas.org.  

¶ Covington Catholic Summer Camps and Programs: Kids and summer wouldn't be complete without 
attending a summer camp involving their favorite sport or hobby. The camps at Covington Catholic High 
School are known to be some of the best in Northern Kentucky. Learn from the area's top instructors and 
players!  Most camps take place on the CCH campus! Camps are available for so many interests....  Art, 
Band, Animation, Digital Design, Robotics, Theatre; and the Athletic Camps including Archery, Baseball, 
Basketball, Football, Soccer and Tennis. If you have questions, please contact Linda Govan 
at: lgovan@covcath.org. Click here to register. 
 

¶ The Dixie Heights Marching Colonels are hosting a Royal Breakfast on Saturday, May 5th, from 9:00-

12:30. Please see flyer for more details. 

 

¶ Notre Dame Academy Youth Soccer Camp will be held June 11
th
-14

th
.  Click here for more information.  

 

¶ Five Seasons Family Sports Club has a special enrollment offer for the families of St. Pius X Church! 

Click here for more details or contact membership at 859-341-3687. 

 

¶ Used Uniform Sale:  The Used Uniform Sale will be held this year on Sunday, June 

3rd after 9:30 and 11:30 masses in the PMR room. Drop off boxes will be available at 

the school entrance beginning Thursday May 24th. Please be sure to label all clean, 

folded items with the tags provided on the school website. For questions, please 

contact Kelley Hungler Kelleyk1977@netscape.net. 

 

¶ St. Pius Athletic Association is looking to fill two spots on the Executive Committee.  This is 

a great opportunity to be involved in all facets of Athletics at St. Pius.  Members of the 

Executive Committee guide the Athletic Association and ensure all sports run 

smoothly.  Anyone interested should submit their name no later than May 6 to Kevin Larkin 

at klark@killthecan.org.  Please direct any questions there as well.   

 

¶ Cov Cath Grade School Football Sign-ups: Sign up for Cov Cathôs Colonels Youth 

Football (CYF) for 3rd through 8th grade now through April 30.  CYF practices and plays 

home games on the Cov Cath fields.  All teams play in the GCYL (Greater Catholic Youth 

League) with the parish schools feeding Elder, Moeller, Roger Bacon and LaSalle.  To 

register on-line or to get more information, see our website at www.covcath.org, click on 

Athletics, click on Youth Programs & Camps or contact Bob Morris at harpomorris76@gmail.com. 

 

¶ The Diocesan Youth Advisory Board is sponsoring a Youth Night at the FC 

Cincinnati soccer game on Saturday, June 30, 2018.  This event is open to all 

current 8th grade and high school students and chaperones.  Tickets are being sold at 

a discounted price of $12.00 each until May 22.  After May 22 ticket price increases to 

the normal price of $15.00 and will be on a first come, first serve basis until all tickets 

are gone.  Ticket orders must be paid when ordering.  See the flyer for contact info.  Please note the 

following: 

·All participants/groups must provide their own transportation to and from the event. 

·Students not accompanied by a parent must have an appointed Virtus compliant chaperone. 

·Chaperones are responsible for collecting Permission Form C and retaining form for the event. 

·Payment will be accepted by check only.  Please make check payable to ñDiocese of Covingtonò 

http://school.stpiusx.com/pdf/pawprints/2018/2018-files/NDA-Summer-Opportunities-2018.pdf
http://www.ndapandas.org/
mailto:lgovan@covcath.org
https://www.covcath.org/athletics/youth-programs-camps
http://school.stpiusx.com/pdf/pawprints/2018/2018-files/Royal-Breakfast-3-27-18.pdf
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¶ Getting Kids Active is a free opportunity for 7-9 and 10-13 year olds to participate in a youth fitness 

program run at a local fitness studio in Crescent Springs called Peak Fitness & Sports Training. Please 

click here if you would like more information on the program. 
 

¶ Reading, Writing, and Speed Reading Programs for children and adults are being offered this summer. 
Click here for more information. 
 

¶ Duke TIP students/parents/teachers/friends: Our next day of programs for grades 4-7 will be on May 

12. We will be hosting courses in many different subject areas for your children/students. Click here for 

more details. Registration is due May 3. 

 

¶ Museum Center Summer Camps at Thomas More College and Villa Madonna: Click here for more 

information and Museum Summer Camp schedule. 

 

¶ ExploreMore! is an enrichment program for students in K-12th grades.  Our mission is to provide fun 

and exciting classes for students who enjoy learning.  This year's summer session will be held on June 

11-15 at Covington Latin School.  We have several options for families to best suit their needs.  We 

have a half-day option that runs from 9-12:15.  Campers who take advantage of this option will have two 

fun and exciting classes in which to participate.  Our second option is for a full-day experience that runs 

from 9-3:30.  In this option, three classes are offered as well as an hour-long club session where kids 

are invited to participate in activities that interest them.  The Explorer's Club will have guided activities in 

art, outdoor activities, problem-solving breakout rooms, book clubs, and more.  We also provide an 

aftercare until 5:30 for families.  Please click here for more information.  Registration is now 

open.  Register early as many of the more popular classes fill quickly! 

 

¶ Playground/Recess Duty: Mom, Dads, Grandparents and all Virtus trained friends can help St. Pius X in 
a fun way by volunteering as a recess monitor. The school is always looking for willing assistants to join 
teachers and staff on the playground or in the classroom during outdoor and indoor recess. By signing up 
to help you are only committing to one day/month for less than two hours! Please sign up for a spot 
through http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0d4eaaaa22a0fe3-playgroundrecess If you would like to help 
out just a day here and there, please contact Kathy Carnes at Kathleen.carnes@dinslaw.com. 

¶ Northern Kentucky University's Camp Innovations for grades K-8:  Our summer Camp 

Innovation program will be held Monday-Friday, June 11-15, 8:30-11:30 at Northern Kentucky University. 

The course catalog and registration will be available by March 12th. Our summer classes will continue 

to feature a focus on the latest technology and innovative learning woven into classes for students in 

grades K-9.  

 

¶ Coca-Cola Give Program allows us to earn money by entering the codes from the Coca-Cola 

products that have codes under the caps or on the inside of the boxes. For each cap entered we 

earn 5 cents and for each box code we earn 15 cents. This can be accomplished in one of two 

ways. You can create an account on Coke.com and designate St. Pius X as the recipient or you can 

send in your caps and box codes to school to Ms. Schmitt and she will enter them for you. 

¶ Box Tops for Education - Please continue to save Box Tops! You can also download an app in your 

smartphoneôs app store called Box Tops Bonus App - School Fundraising. Download the app, find offers 

and buy products, scan your receipt using the Box Tops Bonus App, and earn money for our school! The 

Box Tops can then be cut out on the product packaging and sent into school to double our money on 

those products. When it is time to collect Box Tops, you can send in a screenshot of your earnings 

progress to have those Box Tops counted toward your childôs class. 
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